
 

March 18, 2020 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed on March 16, 
2020. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the minutes for the March 4th, 2020 Town Board meeting.   
Frank seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Ben Jennings, 5888 David Drive, would like to build a modular workshop out of metal 
containers to have on his property.  He had several designs of what he was looking into.  Ben 
would have to check his subdivision conveyances to see if those types of building are allowed.  
The Board would have to look at changing the current ordinance to define and allow these 
types of buildings.  The design would have to be approved by the Board and Building 
Inspector.        
 
Scott Murphy requested to update the address for his business permit.  His business, 
Murphy’s On-Site RV Repair and Cleaning LLC, has moved to 1041 State Highway 73 South, 

Wisconsin Rapids.  He plans to have no more than 10 units during the winter on the property.  
He plans to build a cold storage building to store the businesses trucks in.  Forbes made a 
motion to approve the update on the business permit.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
The Plan Commission approved and recommended that the Town Board approve the re-zoning 
request for property 18-00739, the preliminary subdivision plat Hidden Chapel.  Forbes stated 
that it is consistent with the Comprehensive Plan.  Forbes made a motion to approve the 
preliminary subdivision plat for Hidden Chapel.  The plat will have to go through the County 
for approval and come back to the Town for a final approval.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously.   
 
Frank made a motion to approve the One Day license for the American Legion for March 28th, 
2020.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously.   
 
Heeg made a motion to grant the operator’s licenses for Jennifer Hansen and Kerri Eggen.  
Forbes seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Passineau made a motion to keep the Transfer and Brush site days and hours the same as 
last year.  The Transfer Site will be open the 2nd and last Saturdays each month from 8AM-
2PM.  The Brush Site will be open the 3rd Saturday each month from 8AM-12PM.    
There was some discussion about yard waste, but the Town does not have the equipment for 
composting. 
The sites are scheduled to be open in April, but the Town will determine whether the site will 
be open due to the COVID-19. 
 
The board discussed Town stationary, business cards, and envelopes.  Forbes would like have 
the change in logo on the above items for Town branding.  The cost for stationary was 
significant.  Forbes will check to see if the company that designed the logo can send the file to 
the Town so we can insert on our letterhead and use when needed.  Frank made a motion to 
table discussion.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously.   
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer report.  Dog licenses are due March 31st.  
 
Brandon Burroughs gave the Constable’s report.  Barry Pio trial is scheduled for April 8th for 
violation for fence ordinance.   
 
There was some discussion about the Livestock Siting Law.  After speaking to the Towns’ legal 



 

counsel, he request that the town should address aspects that the Town does not agree with.  
Criste Greening will get more information regarding this and forward to the Town Board. 
 
Correspondences were read.  
Heeg made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Town Books were audited. 
 
Heeg made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


